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(Mr. Varya. Hungary)

The Conference on Disarmament has its own share to contribute to the 
positive general trend in world events. Negotiations on the comprehensive and 
total ban of all chemical weapons are definitely one of the areas where the 
Conference on Disarmament is in a position to make a significant step. The 
work resumed in the five working groups under the dynamic guidance of 
Ambassador Morel, Chairman of the Ad hoc Committee, in the view of my 
delegation, should be directed towards the solution of the remaining problems 
which have been identified so far, and the agreements achieved should be fixed 
in the rolling text. When I speak about the remaining problems, I mean those 
of considerable political importance. The five working groups in our view 
should give their attention to resolving the problems which may facilitate the 
earliest completion of the convention on the global ban of all chemical 
weapons.

My delegation considers that the Conference has done useful work with the 
accomplishment of quite a number of national trial inspections. The practical 
experience gained and the conclusions drawn will facilitate the final 
elaboration of the verification system of the future convention. I would like 
to express my delegation's appreciation to the Swedish delegation for the 
excellent work it has accomplished.

While in Geneva the Conference on Disarmament is engaged in the 
negotations on a chemical weapons ban and an increased significance is 
attached to the problems of verification, a number of countries are busy in 
their efforts aimed at contributing to the solution of that key issue.

Hungary was one of the first to conduct a national trial inspection late 
last year. As declared on several occasions Hungary does not possess chemical 
weapons, nor an industrial establishment for their production. It does not 
conduct any sort of research on chemical weapons, nor does it intend to 
acquire such weapons in the future. Furthermore no other country stores any 
kind of chemical weapons or conducts any kind of related activity on the 
territory of Hungary. Our participation in trial inspections serves purely 
political purposes : to promote negotiations and help create mutual confidence.

The objectives of the first trial inspection were limited: to provide 
opportunities for a Hungarian team to learn and practise the basics of 
inspection. In view of the favourable expereience gained, and the desire to 
maintain the momentum of the negotiations in Geneva, we think it useful to 
give consideration to following up - at the appropriate time - the national 
trial inspections by different types of multilateral activities including 
multilateral verification experiments.


